STYAL TENNIS CLUB

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting  

 18th September 2014
1 Apologies  
Bernard , Jan and Natalie       
15 members attended. 
2 Matters arising from minutes of last meeting
Enquiry from the floor about the new website...CJ answered. All going well with the new website.
Request from floor for report about the Winter League. Thank you to David Crisp for organising this. It has been very enjoyable and members who would not normally play league matches have been given the opportunity to play, a positive experience for all. Short on lady players, we need more for next year. Pam to contact Handforth Tennis Club to see if their ladies are interested. David to contact the LTA to check legalities.
 The club would like to thank David for all his hard work, and his report requested at the last minute.
3 Chairman’s report ( John Tomlinson)
Thank you to the Whitehead family for team match catering, and the ladies of the committee for their catering on AT days.
Positive comments about the new Erlams shop, cafe and gallery, improving the visibility of the club. 
The men’s league team have done well this year, finishing in a mid table position. Unfortunately Nick will be stepping down from this role, so we will be on the lookout for a new League Captain? Any volunteers?

Thank you to the non league team members who stepped in at the last minute.

Thank you to Mr and Mrs John Whitehead for providing the refreshments for the home matches.

American tournaments were as always very well attended and enjoyed by all. Thanks must go to the ladies of the club who provide the refreshments......this will change next year when all club members, male and female will be invited to provide refreshments.

Club competitions were played with great spirit, although at times it was difficult to get everyone there at the same time.

The committee voiced grave concerns about the condition of the clubhouse, this will be a project for 2015.

We still need more members so if you know of anyone who would like to join then let Chris know on 01625527234.
 Karen to look into a Facebook page and twitter account.
Notices to be displayed in Earlams and the pub?

4 Treasurer’s  report (Doug Adams)
Electronic copy kept on file
The club has paid off the outstanding cost of the court resurfacing and now has no debt.

Thank you to all committee members who have once again paid their fees in advance.

A new lawn mower and blower have been purchased this year. Thank you to Steve for researching and completing the purchases.

Doug stated that the club requires a surplus of £1500 p.a. to cover costs of maintenance.
We expect expenditure of £2000 next year.

ACTION: As a result the committee proposed an increase to subscriptions of 5% to £107 per annum for a senior player, and the same percentage to family £232 . All agreed and proposal passed.
5 Membership secretary’s report (Chris Jackson)
Electronic copy kept on file.
31 seniors, 12 juniors and 1 student comprise the membership.
Thank you to Doug for facilitating the setting up of subscription payment via internet banking.

Simon and Jackie Poyser have now set up our website. If members would like items to be placed on this please let Chris know.

The allocation of Wimbledon tickets via the LTA changed this year. The allocation is based on our number of affiliated members of the LTA. As a result of this we did not qualify for tickets as we did not have enough affiliated members. This is an easy process (!) on the LTA site, so if you have not affiliated yourself, and struggle to do this via the website contact Chris and he will talk you through it. Also if you are not sure whether you are affiliated Chris has this information too.
We have combination locks for the courts and entry gate, thank you to Steve for these.

This should help with security and ensuring only members play on the courts. The combination will change, a month after the start of the season when subs have been paid.

As yet the entrance gate lock is not up and running as we need approval from the NT.

Catering for AT’s will be opened up to all club members, men and women alike, when the dates are set for next year. Volunteers will claim their costs from the AT fees, therefore the cost of participating in the AT’s will rise from £2 to £2.50. All agreed.
Always need new members.......if you have any ideas for increasing our membership then let Chris know.

Thank you to Ray Graves who volunteered his help in marketing the club and coming on board as a committee member to facilitate this.

A suggestion from the floor was we include flyers in the welcome pack to NT tenants, and target new home owners in the vicinity.

6 Club Captain’s Report (Nick May)
Thank you to John and his wife for providing the catering.
Thank you to all the non team players who stepped in at the last minute, namely Doug, Chris and Peter

Out of 10 games we won 5, lost 4 and drew 1. All players played with enthusiasm and commitment. Final position was 7th, gaining 11 points.
Thank you to all who played, especially Mark (welcome back) , our bright new rising star Ryan , and to Paul a new member. We will need more players to be in a comfortable place next season

Thank you to Roy for his support this year. Thank you to David for organising the Winter League.
Thank you from Nick for the last 6 years of tennis at the club, he may return in the future.
 7     Subscriptions

See Treasurers report.
7 Election of Chairman
John Tomlinson be to continue as Club Chairman, all agreed. Doug proposed and Chris seconded.
8 Election of Committee
Committee re-elected en-bloc. All agreed.
9 Presentation of President’s Cup
John presented the President’s Cup to Karen Jackson in recognition of her work for the committee.
10 Presentation of Club Competition Trophies 
The Chairman presented the trophies to the various competition winners:
· Ladies Singles – to be played
· Ladies Doubles – Roz Podolanski and Pam Clements  
· Men’s Singles – Lee Booth
· Men’s Doubles – Lee Booth and Doug Adams
· Men’s Singles Handicap – Lee Booth
· Mixed Doubles –  Helen Clark and Chris Jackson
· Ken Davis Trophy – Bernard Blakeney
11 Any Other Business
1. Thank you to all those who took part in the friendlies this year

2. Winter League costs, all agreed as balls cost a £1 each the charge for the match should be £6 .
3. Questions surrounding coaching.  Will be discussed at the next committee meeting.
4. Tennis Holidays (Active Away) booked by members can earn the club funds. Ray Graves to discuss at next committee meeting.

5. Next committee meeting Thursday 16th October 8pm at the clubhouse
The Chairman thanked all for their attendance and declared the meeting closed.
KJ 20/9/14
